July 11, 2007

Sunset of the PM CoP

As the co-chairman of the IT Performance Management Community of Practice, it is my role to inform you that there is not enough interest from the FEDs on the community’s mailing list to seek further sponsorship by the CIO Council.  There may be others in FED space who may want to continue this body.  But getting to them has been a long-standing challenge due in part because there are no dedicated positions to this function as there are for enterprise architecture, capital planning, and computer operations.  

It has been an honor to serve as co-chairman since its inception in August 2000 as a subcommittee under the Capital Planning Committee.  

Below is a list of the community’s accomplishments during this period:  

Trained 80 FEDs on developing performance measures for the exhibit 300s 

Conducted two proof-of-concept pilots of measurement methodologies (Council provided funding, GSA did the contracting) for two major IT Initiatives at the USDA and VA 

Published two case studies on the pilots (see cio.gov) 

Published “Lessons Learned on IT Performance Measurement” (see cio.gov) 

Conducted and shared knowledge at more than 50 meetings 

Held joint sessions with the Chief Architects Forum to explore integration of performance measurement and enterprise architecture 

Served as process owner for the Performance Reference Model as part of the consolidated reference model maintenance process 

Developed performance measures for the Council’s 2007 – 2009 Strategic Plan 

I have attached a logic model that shows how the PM CoP created value.  You may find it useful in your discussion with the Council’s Executive Committee.  

Best regards, 

Patrick T. Plunkett 

Manager, IT Performance Management 

Office of the Chief Information Officer 

Dept. of Housing & Urban Development 

(202) 402-8028 

patrick.plunkett@hud.gov

